Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 7/19/2010
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC),  Michael Heumann (volunteer),  Dave Ambrose( Clatsop SWCD), Hazel Owens (Necanicum WC), Austin Tomlinson (NCLC), Gene Borkan (volunteer), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the June meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A. There will be another Marine Reserves Community Team meeting on Tuesday July 20 from 5pm to 9pm at the Garibaldi City Hall. All are encouraged to attend and provide public comment. 
B. Dave Ambrose announced that on Wednesday July 28th, he and Rob Emanuel from OSU extension will be speaking at the Necanicum Watershed Council regarding invasive plant removal in riparian areas, and what native plants to use to revegetate riparian areas following invasive species removal to ensure that they won’t return. 

III. Watershed Business

A. Elk Flats Project Update: Dave Stewart, the ODFW Habitat Conservation Biologist approved completing the Elk Flats project within the July 1- September 30 in-water work period. Permits have been applied for, but are currently pending. Madeline will work with Doug Deur to finalize a construction schedule and begin the RFP process to hire a contractor.  

B. Water Quality Monitoring Update: Hazel Owens from the Necanicum Watershed Council will be joining the water quality monitoring team to help sample this month. Hazel met with Steve Hanson from DEQ to start a volunteer water quality monitoring program in the Necanicum Watershed. They also plan to start bacteria sampling, and there is a possibility that DEQ may loan us bacteria sampling equipment in a partnership to do our own bacteria analysis. Dave also mentioned that there is an e.coli sampling program through Clatsop Community College. 
C. Adopt a Highway: Madeline recently contacted ODOT to get another vegetation removal permit for our invasive species removal effort. The ODOT representative asked if we would like to be part of their newly expanded adopt-a-highway program to remove noxious weeds on the ODOT right-of-way. If we chose to adopt-a-highway we would no longer be required to apply for a permit every time the watershed council wants to do a volunteer invasive plant removal event. The council decided to table a decision for next meeting in order to find out more details about the program such as how large the area is, and whether we can choose which stretch of highway we would like to adopt. 
D. Sea Ranch Planting Maps: Celeste could not attend the council meeting; however, she did make planting plan maps for the Sea Ranch Property. She will try to set up a meeting with the land owner sometime in the near future. 

E. Knotweed Spraying: The council discussed potential knotweed spraying in Cannon Beach and Arch Cape. Dave currently has grant funding available to pay for his certified applicators to come and spray. However, we need to have permission forms signed before they will come. Madeline has contacted Rainmar Bartl at the City of Cannon Beach to gain permission to spray on City property. Nadia will work on contacting landowners in Arch Cape. 
F. English Ivy: The meeting adjourned with council members caravanning to Ecola State Park to pull English Ivy. 
IV. For the good-of-the-order: There is a barbeque at Bob Mushen and Jenee Pierce’s home this evening for HRAP to celebrate the birth of an Oyster Catcher. 
V. Adjourn
